March 21, 1932

Mr. F. D. Kerns, Bueyeros, New Mexico.

Dear Sir:

This is in reply to your letter of March 15th.

I am glad to know that you are doing your best, under the circumstances to keep down the waste of Carbon Dioxide gas at the Kerlin Well No. 1. If, as your letter states, you will be able to resume drilling operations shortly, you should be able to make a complete gas shut-off. This, of course, should be done. Please keep us advised of any new developments.

In line with Mr. Hunter's request, forms may be sent direct to him. Please note that monthly reports should be submitted, even though the well is inoperative.

Rest assured that all reports and other information regarding the Kerlin No. 1 Well will be considered as confidential by all connected with this office.

Very truly yours,

EHW:AP

E. H. Wells, State Geologist

cc:

J. D. Hunter